Laurence K. Flynn
Eisceentive Secretary

George T. Smith, Jr.
Clerk

Claudia J. Haugen

Commissioner =N

CITY OF PROVIDENCE BO--ARD OF CANVASSERS

December 2, 2010

Honorable City Council
C/0 City Clerk
Providence City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:
I hereby submit this letter to supercede the letter dated December 1, 2010, that I

am respectfully retiring as Executive Secretary and Member of the Providence Board of
Canvassers to become effective December 17, 2010.

Laurence K. F1
Executive Secrttary

INCITY COUNCIL
JAN T 3707
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